LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING
8 December 2015
The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by
Vice Chairman Johnson. Members present: Supervisors Craig, Handrich, and Wilfuer. Others
present: Sheriff Hardel, Chief Deputy Kraeger, Captain Conat, Captain Wilz, Captain Rasmussen,
Captain Wogsland, Lt. Russell and County Board Chairman Dick Koeppen.

Vice Chairman Johnson gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all
other meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and
given to the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of
the time, place and agenda of this meeting.

Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the minutes of
the November 3, 2015 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee. Motion carried without a
negative vote.

Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the agenda.
Motion carried without a negative vote.

Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Johnson to approve the bills as
presented. Motion carried without a negative vote.

Captain Wilz reported for the Communication Center that the last vacant dispatch
position will be filled on January 4, 2016. Kim Allard has completed Phase 4 of her training and
will be done with training by January 1, 2016. Captain Wilz told the committee that he will be
retiring on July 1, 2016.

Captain Wogsland reported for the Jail that the shower project completion date will
need to be extended due to illness. Clint Schroeder, Amelia Olsen and Ray Nendza have
completed their training. There is currently one available position in the Jail.

Sheriff Hardel and Captain Conat reported for the Detective Division that they have
been busy with the recent horse assault case as well as investigating a pick-up truck that was
struck with a bullet while shining deer. Investigation continues into the theft of money from
the Chain BP station.

Captain Rasmussen reported on Patrol Division statistics. Supervisor Handrich moved,
Supervisor Wilfuer second to approve the report. Motion carried without a negative vote. The
patrol report was placed on file.



Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Chief Deputy Kraeger. Motion to approve the
report by Supervisor Craig, second by Supervisor Wilfuer. Motion carried without a negative
vote. The Sheriff’s Office report was placed on file.

Sheriff Hardel reported on a recent truck vs. Amish buggy accident by Clintonville.
Citizen Sarah Binder assisted at the scene to prevent possible injury to an infant that was
pinned under the wheel of the overturned buggy. Dance hall permits for The Indian Crossing
Casino, Cedar Springs Golf Course, Union Threshree, Inc. and Hucklberry Acres, Inc. were
approved for 2016. Sheriff Hardel reported on the successful Shop-With-A-Cop on December 1.
39 children participated along with many volunteers.

Supervisor Wilfuer moved, second by Supervisor Handrich to adjourn at 10:03 a.m.
Motion carried.

Vickie Thoe, Secretary



